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DENVER UNION STATION PROJECT AUTHORITY 

MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS  

  March 3, 2011 

MINUTES 

 

 

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT 

Elbra Wedgeworth Claude Pumilia 

Jennifer Schaufele Judy Montero 

Marla Lien    

Laura Aldrete  

Bill Bianco  

Michael West  

Mark Imhoff  

Kent Bagley   

Steve Kaplan  

Jerry Glick  

  

 

 

I. CALL TO ORDER 

 

Elbra Wedgeworth, DUSPA Board President, called the Meeting of the Board of Directors of 

DUSPA to order at 1:31 p.m.    

 

II. WELCOME AND INTRODUCTION OF GUESTS  

 

President Wedgeworth welcomed everyone to today’s meeting.  

  

III. PUBLIC COMMENT 
 

President Wedgeworth asked for public comment.  Edie Bryan of Colorado Rail thanked 

everyone involved in the move of Amtrak to the temporary facility.  She reported that the 

signage and communication was poor on the day of the move, but that she contacted Roger 

Sherman and Jerry Nery regarding the problem and it was quickly resolved.   

 

Jerry Glick reported that Randy Nichols inquired as to whether DUSPA would support a King 

Soopers in the Central Platte Valley and within the DDA.  Mr. Glick reported that he agreed to 

introduce the idea to the DUSPA Board but that he could not represent the position of the Board. 

 

Marla Lien asked whether vertical development was planned or if only a store was planned. 
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Jerry Glick replied that the drawing he viewed had residential units over the store.  

 

Kent Bagley inquired as to whether it is appropriate for the DUSPA Board to take any position. 

 

Jerry Glick responded that he wanted to raise the issue with the Board and get a feel from the 

Board Members.  He reported that the Board can request a presentation from the developer at the 

next meeting if desired.   

 

IV. ROLL CALL 
 

Dawn Bookhardt called roll.  Please see above. 

 

 

V. APPROVAL OF MEETING MINUTES 

Elbra Wedgeworth asked for comments to the February 3, 2011 meeting minutes.  Russell 

George’s name needs to be removed from the attendance list. 

 

Jerry Glick moved to approve the minutes as amended.  Mark Imhoff seconded the motion.  The 

motion carried unanimously.  

 

 

VI. DISCUSSION ITEMS 

 

A) Bondi Correspondence. 

 

Mike West reported that the letter that Bondi provided to the Board is a standard notification 

from Bondi requesting information as part of the audit process.  

 

Dawn Bookhardt reported that, in conjunction with Bondi’s engagement letter that Elbra 

Wedgeworth signed, there is a list of duties for Bondi and that the fees were previously approved 

by the Board.  

 

 B) Resolution Honoring Don Hunt 

 

Elbra Wedgeworth reported that the resolution should be approved during the Action Items 

portion of today’s meeting.  

 

Dawn Bookhardt reported that she made sure that “demanding inquiries” was included in the 

resolution.   
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 C)  Owner’s Representative Report 

 

Mike Sullivan reported that, as of the end of February: 

 

  The project is 34.5 percent complete. 

  81.5 percent of the LRT is complete. 

  22.6 percent of the CRT is complete. 

  34 percent of the bus facility is complete. 

  26 percent of the streets and plazas are complete. 

 

Mr. Sullivan reported that the dry utility relocation work is starting. 

 

He reported that come asbestos containing material was encountered while uncovering an old 

CRT platform and Kiewit used RTD’s ACM plan, that the area is cordoned off, and that work 

will resume in the area tomorrow including the start of abatement.  

 

Marla Lien reported that RTD will seek reimbursement from DUSPA for the costs of the 

environmental consultant for the asbestos.   

 

Mr. Sullivan reported that Kiewit is completing the last two deck pours for the roof of the bus 

facility and that waterproofing will be completed next week.  Upon completion of the 

waterproofing, Wewatta Street can be reconstructed.  

 

He reported that construction at the LRT is winding down and that the CRT and Phase III 

construction is picking up.   

 

He reported that the final public realm documents will be complete by June 15. 

 

He reported that there is still some remaining design modifications that are required for the track 

throat, pertaining to retaining walls, but that these are the last two packages.  

 

Mr. Sullivan reported that the project had its first full week without a non-conformance report 

and that Kiewit was very pleased.   

 

He reported that the heating system in the historic building is being upsized and that the boiler is 

proceeding.  

 

He reported that USNC has not yet signed off on the Letter of Intent work. 

 

He reported that he will reconcile the funds for the dry utility relocation work in the next budget.  

 

Bill Mosher reported that the apprenticeship program for the project had a voluntary target of 15 

percent and that Kiewit is currently at 11 percent.  He reported that apprentice work is short in 

the rebar area.   

 



4 

Mr. Mosher reported that on March 16 the Planning Board should finalize approval of the public 

realm west of the Historic Station (the 17
th

 Street alignment) and that the only remaining item is 

the Wynkoop Plaza.   

 

He reported that the required portion of the Federal public art program is being run by RTD and 

that it will include interpretive signs.  He reported that notice has gone out to the art community.   

 

Mr. Mosher referenced two handouts for today, the first is the Change Order Items Requiring 

Board Approval and the second is the Change Order Cost Tracking report.   

 

Mr. Mosher reported that DUSPA received credit back for Change Order 9, but that the funds 

need to go back into retaining walls.  He reported that the Change Order for the boilers is for 

design and procurement only, installation will be an additional cost.  

 

He reported that, of the first seven items on the list of change orders requiring approval, the 

Street Signaling item is not priced and that he may need to come back for approval if the actual 

price varies from the estimate shown.  

 

He reported that the lower box of Change Orders pertain to the P3 Project and were bid by the P3 

contractor subject to completion of DUSPA drawings.  He reported that if the Denver Transit 

Partners want a change, they will need to pay for the change. 

 

Marla Lien reported that no IGA is necessary because the P3 contract contemplates changes for 

this project and that RTD or the P3 contractor can request changes and betterments to DUSPA 

work. 

 

Bill Mosher reported that the funding process needs to be established with Denver Transit 

Partners as part of any change requests.  

 

Marla Lien acknowledged that RTD and the P3 contractor understand that they need to pay for 

any changes.  

 

Rick Clarke reported that the only caveat to RTD agreeing to pay for P3 related changes is that 

RTD may ask to use DUSPA contingency funds if they are available.  

 

Bill Mosher requested that the Board approve the Pending Change Order Items listed subject to 

the not-to-exceed prices shown on the list.  He also requested that the Board approve the items 

listed in the RTD/DTP list subject to establishment of a funding mechanism from RTD and 

Denver Transit Partners.   

 

Bill Bianco asked why the retaining walls are necessary.  

 

Mike Sullivan reported that, even though the platform is shorter, the retaining walls are still 

necessary to maintain the grades for the track. 
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Tim Mackin reported that the difference between the elevations of the CRT platform and tracks 

and the LRT platform heights in the throat require the retaining walls.   

 

Bill Bianco asked why the boiler is necessary.  

 

Mike Sullivan responded that, as the project enters Phase III, the steam lines to DUS must be 

removed to accommodate excavation for the east part of the bus facility.  He reported that the 

installation of the boiler is an alternative to replacing the steam lines and that the boiler is less 

expensive.  

 

 D) Update Regarding Market Street Station Closing of the Sale.  

 

Diane Barrett thanked Elbra Wedgeworth and Jerry Glick for attending the committee meeting 

and reported that the purchase and sale contract flew though the committee process.  She 

reported that the first reading for the sale will be in City Council next week and that the strength 

of the committee recommendation  should help with the Council.  She reported that the closing 

could occur as early as this month.   

 

Marla Lien reported that USNC really helped with the process and that they produced the 

property descriptions which were critical.   

 

 

VII. ACTION ITEMS 

 

 A. Approval of Pending Change Orders (DUSPA Items) subject to not-to-exceed 

budget prices and Change Orders requested by RTD/DTP subject to establishment of a funding 

mechanism wherein RTD or DTP will pay for the changes. 

 

Jerry Glick made the motion to approve the two sets of change orders subject to the conditions 

stated above.  Bill Bianco seconded the motion.  The vote was unanimous.  

 

B. Approval of Resolution Honoring Don Hunt 

 

Jerry Glick made the motion to approve the resolution.  Kent Bagley seconded the motion.  The 

vote was unanimous.   

 

 

VIII. EXECUTIVE SESSION 

 

None.  

 

 

IX. ACTION ITEMS RESULTING FROM EXECUTIVE SESSION 
 

None.  
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X. CARRYOVER AND FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS    

Presentation regarding proposed King Soopers development.  

XI. ADJOURNMENT 

Pauletta Tonilas reported that RTD has it’s public education campaign about FasTracks and that 

she is seeking input on who knows and what they know about FasTracks and the history of trains 

in Colorado.  She showed the informational video on the FasTracks program.  She reported that 

the interview with Nettie Moore, who has lived in Denver since the Trolley Cars were in use is a 

great part of the video.   

She reported that the FasTracks informational video is available on YouTube or the FasTracks 

website.    

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 2:50 p.m. 

 

      Approved by Vote of the Board and 

      accepted by: 

 

 

      _________________________________ 

      Elbra Wedgeworth, President  






